

Aug 15, 2025

Dear family and friends,

I hope you enjoy the sunny days this week. Below are some updates that I would like to share with you in this email.

## **Outbreak Update**

Two residents on the second floor of Wing Kei Greenview Long Term Care tested COVID positive last week. On Friday, Aug 8, AHS Communicable Disease Control declared COVID outbreak on the unit. The affected residents have recovered well. As of today, only one resident remains in isolation. The outbreak will be lifted on August 22 if no new case occurs. We are monitoring the condition of all residents closely.

To eliminate the spread of viruses and protect the residents, **continuous masking on the units is mandatory**. Continuous masking in the common area of Wing Kei facilities and proper hand hygiene is also encouraged. Thank you very much for your support and cooperation.

## 11th Annual Wing Kei Charity Golf

Thank you to all of our sponsors, donors, golfers, supporters, volunteers and staff! With everyone's support, the 11th Annual Wing Kei Charity Golf held on August 12, 2025, reached its biggest and best yet – with 36 teams, and raising over \$140,000 towards the Circle of Joy, capital campaign for the Wing Kei Highland Park.





## Wing Kei Highland Park Construction Update

Construction for the Wing Kei Highland Park is continuing smoothly, as we continue to finish the exterior walls. The new facility is expected to open in Fall 2026.

Wishing you a wonderful weekend!

May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in him, so that you may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit.

~ Romans 15:13

With gratitude, Kathy Tam Chief Executive Officer